Question for written answer E-013233/2013
to the Commission

Rule 117

Fiona Hall (ALDE)

Subject: Cost of damage to EU-funded projects in Palestine

The Commission estimated in October 2009 that the cost of damage to EU-funded projects in both
the West Bank and Gaza since 2001 amounted to EUR 39.6 million (including damage resulting from
Operation Cast Lead).

In light of the fact that, by the end of 2013, EUR 300 million in EU funding will have been given to
Palestine, does the Commission have any further information regarding the cost of damage to EU-
funded projects in the West Bank and Gaza?

The Commission has also previously stated that the EU Representative Office in East Jerusalem has

written to the Israeli authorities on occasions when the property damaged or demolished was financed
by the EU, and raised the issue during bilateral discussions with Israel. Has the Commission received
any acknowledgement of the destruction of EU-funded projects by the Israeli authorities?

Furthermore, has the Commission received any compensation for damages to date?
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